MOUNT AIRY CLAY BREAKERS GARDEN CLUB
MINUTES - NOVEMBER 1998

The regular monthly meeting of the Mount Airy Clay Breakers Garden Club was held at
Clinton Presbyterian Church on 12 Nov 1998 at 7:30 P.M. Peg Stovall was hostess for
the evening.

Roll Call was taken. 14 members present.

Treasurer/Budget (Ann Williams) gave balance of $1070.70. Ann introduced a
discussion on Scholarship Fund and Chesapeake Bay Foundation. Members voted to
keep donations same as required in budget. Disbursements and additions are reflected in
Treas. Book. Raffle totaled $12.00 (six dollars goes to treasury) Jimmie Nell won raffle.

Ann offered floral calendars for sale again @ $4.25.
Committee reports were called for by President Marilyn Berkut.

Civic Develop. (Joyce Meyer) Discussion was our area in Holloway Park needs
winterizing soon—probably two-hours needed to cleanup and mulch. After much
discussion 21 Nov @ 0900 was picked as workday. Joyce offered to bring mulch and
Marilyn, Marian, Julie, Liz, Peggy and Jimmy Nell offered to help.

Conservation (Esther Neckere) Esther gave a report on Botanical Gardens in Missouri—
she discovered a new mulch they use and encouraged us all to visit.

Horticulture (Peggy) - Hardy Perennials. Peggy grew Mums in pots during the summer
that she had purchased @ Bowie. She had successfully grown yellow buttons, and two
kinds of lavender mums. She gave us many pointers on feeding and pinching for
maximum size blooms. They required 12 hours daylight and 12 hours of darkness.

Photography (May Kemp) Has camera ready to go!
Program (Liz Saniga) December meeting was topic. We voted to bring gift under
$10.00 for draw with members. Also there will be a show/tell time for handmade

ornaments.

Publicity (Marian Moreland) All articles are being placed in Enquirer/Gazette each
month.

Sunshine (Peg) Al Abercrombie’s stepmother died Peg will send card to he and Betty.
Ways and Means (Dottie Garrison) She again went over our plans for first week in

May 99 as our annual sale at Rosaryville Church area. Everyone was encouraged to be
planning for that. Dottie also offered for sale the remainder of notecards from last year.



Unfinished Business: Marilyn gave garden books to those who had not yet received
them.

New Business: Dorothy Weberling was voted into our club and told us all about her
interests and family.

Concordia Lutheran Church Bazaar is 14 Nov. (Julie)
The Clinton Presbyterian Church bazaar 5 Dec. (Peggy)
Marlton Womens’ Club is having “Parade of Trees” 7 Dec. (May)

Meeting adjourned 8:30.
After refreshments program for the evening was given.

Program was: Festive Tables by club members. Marian did Thanksgiving — Dottie
Christmas and Liz New Years. Marian and Dottie did functional tables and Liz did
exhibition table. , >
'
Marian Moreland



